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OUA MEMO 00-0421-0021 
MEMORANDUM 
05 April 2021 
 

For: Regional Directors and BARMM Education Minister 
Schools Division Superintendents 
Regional and Division Youth Formation Coordinators 

 
Subject:      WEBINAR ON REFUSAL SKILLS FOR YOUTH LEADERS AND 

FACILITATORS 
 
 

The Bureau of Learner Support Services - Youth Formation Division (BLSS-YFD), 
in cooperation with the Dangerous Drugs Board (DDB), will conduct a Webinar on 
Refusal Skills for Youth Leaders and Facilitators on 16-17 April 2021 via virtual 
platforms. This aims to organize a core group of youth facilitators who will cascade 
training modules to their peers and help them build stronger resistance skills against 
drug use and other vices. 

 
In this light, the Office of the Undersecretary for Administration (OUA) would 

like to request all Regional Offices (ROs) to select five (5) incumbent presidents of the 
Barkada Kontra Droga (BKD) Organization (secondary level) to participate in the said 
event. Kindly consider learners with exemplary accomplishments in BKD Programs. 
All regional Youth Formation Coordinators are directed to submit the list of 
participants via blss.yfd@deped.gov.ph not later than 13 April 2021. The participants 
may then register through https://forms.gle/AJPS9ZpZXAKvGtnE9 not later than 15 
April 2021. 

 
Further, the concerned offices are requested to support and assist the 

participants (including the acquirement of parent/guardian consent) in the entire 
duration of the webinar. All expenses shall be charged against local funds in 
accordance with existing accounting and auditing regulations. 

 
For more information, questions or concerns, please contact Mr. Adolf P. 

Aguilar, Chief of BLSS-YFD, through 0915 566 9717 or email at blss.yfd@deped.gov.ph. 
 
For immediate dissemination and compliance. 

 
 

ALAIN DEL B. PASCUA 
     Undersecretary 
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